Medina Mustang Band Boosters

April 16, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm.

The minutes of the March meeting were read and reviewed by the attending Boosters. A motion to accept the March minutes was made by Mike Dreyfus and seconded by Jen Lenhardt. The motion was carried.

Treasurer's Report-Holly Roush

- Beginning balance as of February 29, 2024, was \$40,169.70.
- Expenses for the month of March were \$16,399.23.
- Ending balance as of March 31, 2024, was \$62,878.85.
- · A motion to accept the March treasurer's report was made by Becky Rinker and seconded by Mindy Kenward. The motion was carried.

Director's Report- Mr. Jaeger

- The capital project will begin soon. We are beginning to pack things up to get them out of the way. We will be reaching out to the students to assist during Impact Day.
- Due to issues with the bus company, we will be canceling the spring trip. Using school buses is not an option due to staff shortages. The decision to cancel needed to be made prior to due dates of payments for trip items. We are planning a weekend of band activities. Once plans are solidified, they will be announced. These activities will be free for the members that have completed all the fundraising activities. No school will be missed for these activities.
- · The fall show will be announced at the banquet.
- Upcoming events:
 - May 27th Memorial Day parade
 - May 31st- JV and Varsity Jazz bands going to Sherburn overnight.
 - June 1st- Sherburn Pageant of Bands
 - o June 3rd- Banquet at Shelby Fire Hall

Transportation-Jason Clare

Nothing currently.

Uniforms-Jen Lenhart

- · Will need assistance at the competition as she has no children in Spring band.
- Uniform fittings will begin within the next 2 weeks.

Chaperone Chairperson- Mindy Kenward

Nothing currently.

Publicity Chairs-Kathy Dreyfus and Janene Farley

Guard programs are available for anyone who would like one.

Student Accounts- Becky Rinker

Nothing currently.

Script-Jen Lenhardt

Nothing currently.

President's Report- Crystal Elliott

- Thank you to all that assisted with the guard show and with the barn clean up.
- If you wish to have donated funds added to your child's account we will be available next Thursday. You may also reach out to the people who donated to return the funds if you wish.
- There will be a sign up at the next meeting for those interested in helping set up the banquet.
- Band camp is tentative for Aug 12th-16th.
- At the May meeting we will be holding elections for the upcoming school year. Please let Mindy or Heather know if you are interested in a position or if you would like to nominate someone. You must have attended 5 meetings to be eligible.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:28 pm. Motion made by Kim Jacobs and seconded by Debbie Tompkins. Motion was carried.

20 boosters were present.

Next meeting is May 6, 2024.